
admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk 0151 525 2630 

Dear Parents/Guardian 

I can hardly believe I am writing my last newsletter message of the year. 
We have achieved so much this year and I hope everyone can now enjoy 
a very well deserved rest over the summer break. 

As we end the academic year we do say goodbye to a number of 
colleagues, Miss Mahoney, Ms Smith, Miss Newsham and Miss Reynolds 
are all leaving our Teaching Assistant Team. We wish them the best of 
luck as they pursue their new careers. Miss Halsall in Art leaves us to 
pursue her dream of teaching abroad and Mr Wellington is leaving us for 
the next stage in his career as he becomes a PE Subject Leader. We are 
so proud of all these colleagues and grateful for the contribution they 
have made to our school.   

My final ‘Goodbye’ is saved for Mrs McIntyre who has actually worked at 
Hillside for 21 years and has made a massive difference to our children in 
her role as a Teaching Assistant, I can’t actually imagine our school 
without her! We wish her every happiness in her retirement. 

I hope everyone can enjoy a very deserved break and I look forward to 
welcoming everyone back to school on Tuesday 2nd September at 
8.30am. 

Amanda Ryan,  Principal 
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Thought for  
the Week 

Croxteth Park Farm 
Last week, our Wellbeing Hub cohort headed to Croxteth Park Farm . A traditional working Victorian 
Farm set within the grounds of Croxteth Hall and Country Park. We spent the day exploring the farm 
and took part in a variety of different activities from grooming the ponies to meeting their small 
animals. The pupils demonstrated excellent behaviour throughout and the staff were really impressed 
with their enthusiasm!  

A big well done to all the pupils for representing the school so positively and we can't wait for many 
more trips in the future! 

              Miss Ellis 
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On Wednesday following service it was our pleasure 
to say ‘Thank You’ to the volunteers who run our 

TBBT food hub. They give their time every week to 
ensure this amazing opportunity can be delivered in 
our community. We enjoyed some strawberries and 
cream and a well deserved cold glass of Pimms, all 

prepared by Miss Salmon and our Year 10 Hospitality 
students. Mr Harrison and three of our extremely 
talented musicians played piano to entertain us. 
What a lovely celebration of their hard work and 

dedication. 
Mrs Ryan 

The Bread and Butter Thing 
On Tuesday 8th July, Mrs. Thornton, from the Maths 
Department, was invited to attend a conference to 
represent Hillside and our food hub. The aim of the 
conference was to speak with members of the House of 
Lords, House of Commons, Local Authorities and Charities 
about food poverty. 
Baroness Walmsley Deputy Leader of the Lib Dems in the 
Lords, Victoria Harper, CEO of This Bread-and-Butter Thing 
(TBBT), Mark Game, Founder of TBBT and Paul Davies MP 
all spoke about the current situation. They were all very 
aware that there is a difficulty for many people to afford to 
eat a healthy, balanced diet when finances are so tight. 
Then representatives of all of the interested parties 
including the speakers and Morrisons CEO Rami Baetieh 
were encouraged to speak to the volunteers. 
It was such an important and enjoyable day. There were 
members of TBBT, hub volunteers and current customers 
all advocating for both themselves and their community. 
‘We all know this should not be needed, but whilst there is 
such a need being part of TBBT is at least helping families 
to manage to feed their families with nutritious food,’ was 
the message taken by Mrs. Thornton. 
If you would like to sign up to receive your three bags, one 
fresh fruit and veg, one refrigerated goods and one with 
store cupboard items please visit the website for ‘This 
Bread and Butter Thing,’ It is NOT means tested and you 
do not need a referral, sign up, on a Monday you will receive 
a text, reply yes please and on Tuesday you will be told to 
come on Wednesday. The three bags cost £8.50 in total and 
usually contain £30 to £40 worth of items.   
If you would like to volunteer to be part of our Hub please 
speak to Emma Gee our Parent Governor, who runs the hub 
brilliantly every Wednesday. 
 

Mrs. Thornton 

Music Exam  

Recent successful ABRSM result: 

Jaylen H, Year 9: Piano grade 3 

Great result, well done! 

Mr Harrison 
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Key Dates 2024-2025 
For Hillside Pupils and Our New 

Year 6 Pupils 

Wednesday 23rd July - Friday 25th 
July—Summer School for Year 6 Pupils  

Wednesday 13th August—Uniform 
Collection for Year Pupils  

Thursday 21st August - GCSE Results 
Day 

Monday 1st September—INSET—
School Closed to Pupils  

Tuesday 2nd September—Back to 
School for All Pupils—Arrive at 8:20am 

for an 8:30am Prompt Start 

Calculator Support for GCSE Success 
To support our KS4 students in their GCSE studies, the school will be 
providing each student with a scientific calculator. This tool is essential 
for success in many of their exams, particularly in Maths and Science. 
We also strongly recommend that KS3 students use the same model 
of calculator to ensure consistency and familiarity as they progress 
through school. Parents can purchase this calculator via ParentPay. 
Thank you for your support in helping us prepare students for success. 
            
                 Miss O’Hara 

Casio Fx-85GT CW 



Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health  
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In this week’s assembly I have shared reminders with our pupils to ensure we start school well in 
September.  

Please ensure you have read the slides below which tell you the key information.  

We are asking for your support in ensuring our pupils return to school in September in skirts 
which are knee length.  

            Mrs Ryan  


